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  August 31, 2016 

 

Ms. Colleen Gerwitz 

Director of Program Management and Planning 

Office of Markets & Innovation 

NYS Department of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

 Re: Case 14-M-0101 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission in Regard to 

Reforming the Energy Vision 

  Matter 16-00561 – In the Matter of the Clean Energy Advisory Council 

  Matter 16-01006 – In the Matter of the CEAC’s Energy Efficiency 

Procurement & Markets Working Group 

 

Dear Ms. Gerwitz: 

 

 I received your letter dated August 25, 2016 on behalf of the Clean Energy Advisory 

Council (CEAC) requesting an extension of time to propose energy efficiency metrics and 

targets, which was directed by the New York State Public Service Commission (Commission) in 

its Order Adopting Ratemaking and Utility Revenue Model Policy Framework, Case 14-M-0101, 

issued May 19, 2016 (May 2016 REV Order).  The Commission directed the CEAC to propose 

metrics and targets by October 1, 2016. 

 

 You state that, in order to effectuate the Commission’s directive, the CEAC Steering 

Committee assigned the task of developing an Energy Efficiency Targets and Metrics 

Recommendations Report to the CEAC Energy Efficiency Procurement and Markets Working 

Group.  Further, you state that the Energy Efficiency Procurement and Markets Working Group 

has requested an extension to November 3, 2016 in order to prepare a stronger work product, and 

to allow time for individual Working Group members to frame their positions for inclusion in the 

report.  You indicated that the Steering Committee supports the requested extension of the report. 
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This is to advise that an extension has been granted to November 4, 2016 for the CEAC 

to propose energy efficiency metrics and targets, as directed by the May 2016 REV Order.  This 

extension is granted in order to promote the fair, orderly and efficient conduct of this proceeding. 

  

 This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website.   

 

       Sincerely, 

                 

       Kathleen H. Burgess 

                Secretary 


